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Welcome 
 

Welcome. It’s such a common word. It adorns floor mats outside all sorts of entryways. It’s often on 

road signs as one enters a new town or new province. There are places where people offer 

“welcome” as a greeting to enter: “Good evening and welcome...table for two?” or “Welcome to the 

greatest show on earth!”....or the infamous “Welcome to WalMart!”. 
 

While we use the word casually and commercially, making one welcome is not as simple as offering 

a word, though it often starts there. The art of making one welcome is rooted in the ancient practices 

of hospitality. Preparing to welcome someone takes thought...intention...and discipline. For Jews and 

Christians, such hospitality has always been a part of who we are. The call to welcome the stranger 

is anchored in the Torah and was a part of the measure of the Hebrew community’s faithfulness to 

God. When a traveler came to town, they waited by the well, and it was incumbent upon the 

townspeople to house and feed the visitor for the night. Welcome as a practice of hospitality doesn’t 

just happen. It has to be taught and lived. Hospitality should be THE central practice of the Christian 

church today. As Arthur Sutherland once wrote, “Hospitality is the practice by which the church 

stands or falls”. So how do we teach hospitality? 
 

It all begins with practice: to offer hospitality, we simply bring who we are, what we have and where 

we are. At times that may be grand; at times that may be very little.  In every case, it is the gesture 

itself...the practice...that shapes the character of the encounter; that shapes the character of the 

participants and of the story of grace that is the essence of the moment.  
 

Welcoming another requires attention to the other...listening...being there for the other one. Being an 

agent of God’s hospitality makes Christ’s presence known, for as Matthew reminds us, when two or 

more are gathered in Jesus’ name, Jesus is present there as well. “A new commandment I give to 

you, that you love one another, even as I have loved you, that you also love one another. By this all 

people will know that you are my disciples, that you love one another.”  
 

 I wanted to thank you, personally and as a parish, for welcoming me in your midst these four 

months while Pastor Eric is away on sabbatical. You have opened up your homes and hearts to me, 

sharing your faith story and journey of how you are making Christ’s presence known. Thank you for 

your welcome, love, friendship and hospitality. May God continue to open our eyes, our ears, our 

hands, our hearts...and our very lives, to everyone we meet, so that we might welcome all in the 

name of Jesus Christ. For such lives, thanks be to God. AMEN 
          Pastor David 



 

 

  

For specific requests for prayer, please contact Kate 

Wright at 604-937-0392 or Claire Thompson at 

604-939-3086.   Your prayer request will quickly be 

passed to our congregational prayer chain. 
  

Dan and Rick Enarson as they grieve the 

recent death of their wife and mother Joni 

and, as Dan recovers from his back surgery,  
 

The McDonald family, for comfort as they 

grieve the death of their daughter and sister 

Rachel. 
 

Dorothy Durand as she recovers from knee 

replacement surgery. 
 

Monica Summerfeld as she continues to 

receive therapy at Queens Park to recover 

from her aneurism. 
 

For all who will be travelling this summer, 

that they will be safe and return home with 

joyful memories. 

 

For Pastor Eric, that he will enjoy a restful 

and refreshing sabbatical.  

For Our Prayer COUNCIL CORNER 
 

The Church Council has thought that it might be a 

good idea for one of our teams to put in a report for 

each newsletter to let the congregation know about 

some things going on in our church.  
 

For this edition, the  

WORSHIP TEAM reports. 

 

Psalm 98:4  Shout joyfully to the Lord, all the 
earth; break forth in song, rejoice and sing 
praises!  As many of our church know, Worship 
committee is asking for funds to supplement two 
generous gifts to Good Shepherd for a grand 
piano. In addition to our music program, Good 
Shepherd now has a wonderful choir and choir 
director!  A new instrument would enhance every 
aspect of music that occurs at Worship.  Please 
prayerfully consider making a donation for a 
grand piano. Thank you! 
 

Worship committee is delighted to have Pastor 
Lefsrud join us for the process of Hymn selection.  
 

We are looking for volunteers to help with the set 
up and take down for Communion. It is always a 
privilege to serve the Lord and Communion set up 
and take down is a particularly reverent way to 
serve!  
 
Please direct any questions or comments to any 
member of the Worship team.  
 

Psalm 100:2  Serve the Lord with gladness; come 
before His presence with singing.  
 

Blessings from the Worship team.  

 

 

  

 



 

 

 

 

  

From the  

Treasurer 
 
 
The following is an update on our financial 
Status as of April 30, 2019 
 
 Total Income  $21,348.95 
 Total Expenses $18,398.75 
 Surplus  $  2,949.20    
 
Project Contingency Fund 
Balance as of April 30, 2019 = $40,615.45 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

To all the volunteers who helped to set up and 

work at our Yard and Bake Sale held on May 25th.  

Your donations and assistance once again made 

this event a success. 
 

Special thanks to Claire Thompson, David Stroud 

and Sherry Russell for tirelessly working to 

organize and oversee this event. 
 

Proceeds from the sale to be divided between the 

Good Samaritan Society and Aunt Leah’s place. 

 
 

All women are invited to join us for an evening or 
afternoon of fellowship and Bible Study at our 
circle meetings in June.   
 

-------------------------- 
June Circle Meetings 

Afternoon Circle:  June 11th -12 noon 
                     luncheon meeting 

 Study Leader – Vivian Kroeker 
   

Evening Circle: June 11th at 7:00 pm 
Hostess –  Jan Wald 

  Study Leader-  Linda Berry 
         Woman to be studied – 

 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 

 

 

 

Sunday, July 14 th  
We will gather for worship at 10:00 am at 

the Church, followed by lunch and other 

activities on the church grounds.  
 

You are invited to bring  

ü A salad or a savoury snack to share  

ü A lawn chair for yourself and an 

extra one if you have it  

ü A donation for the youth who will be 

cooking hot dogs.  
 

Coffee, tea and juice will be provided  

 

 

 

Pentecost Sunday 

June 9th 

 

Pentecost is the 50th Day 
after Easter when we  

Celebrate the outpouring of the Holy 
Spirit which created the Christian 
Church and empowered the apostles 
for God’s mission in the world. 
 

Don’t forget, on Pentecost Sunday, to 
wear as much red as you can. 
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BIRTHDAYS 
 

Happy Summer Birthdays to 

¶ Vivian Kroeker who will be 
celebrating her 93rd birthday on June 2nd  

¶ Ruth Roberts who will be celebrating her 
birthday on June 3rd  

¶ Carol Erickson who will celebrate her 86th 
birthday on June 22nd  

¶ Leo Trent who will celebrate his 96th 
birthday on August 11 

¶ Betty Jones who will celebrate her 89th 
birthday on August 17th 

 

Celebrating milestone birthdays this summer: 

¶ Evelyn Morrison who will celebrate her 
90th birthday on July 14th 

¶ Elaine Sinton who will be turning 75 on 
June 26th (this is payback time for all those 
of you whose ages and birthdays I have 
revealed in this column over the years) 
 

BAPTISMS 
Nathanael Felix Kaito Inoue-
Zwicker, son of Grace Inoue and 
Bill Zwicker was baptized on 
Easter Sunday, April 21st. 

 

BIRTHS 
Congratulations to Christal Nieman and 
Jonathan Chow on the birth of their son, 
Davis Gregory on April 26th weighing in at 7 
lbs 10 oz.   A first grandchild for Jerry and 
Dawn Nieman. 
 

DEATHS 
Joni Enarson passed away on April 30th.  A 
memorial service was held at Good Shepherd 
on May 6th 

 

ANNIVERSARIES 
Congratulations to Leo and Alma Trent who will 
celebrate their 67th Anniversary on August 25th. 
 

CHANGE OF ADDRESS 
 

Anita Deiter, Nadine Hamza Deiter 
1407 Briarcliffe Drive 
Coquitlam, BC  V3E 1Y9 
 

 

 GRADUATION 
 

The following young people  
will be graduating from High School this year: 
  
 Malcom Goyeau 

Amy Karhukangas 
Chandra Miller 
Emily Schuler 

 

Congratulations on your graduation success! 

May God’s grace be with you as you step 

ahead towards your dreams 
 

CONGRATULATIONS  

- to Bob Knudson who has retired after 45 
successful years in the engineered wood 
industry.  May you enjoy many healthy, 
happy retirement years. 
 

- to Elizabeth Knudson on having her 
composition selected as a national finalist in 
the Chor Leoni Men’s Choir, as well as 
being selected by the 21st Century 
International Guitar Conference as the 
recipient of the conference’s “Music 
Creation Prize.” 

 

 

 

 

 

CONGREGATIONAL NEWS 
 

At Sunday School they were 

teaching how God created 

everything, incl uding human 

beings. 
 

Lit tle Johnny seemed especially intent 

when they told him how Eve was created 

out of one of Adamõs ribs. 
 

Later in the week his mother noticed him 

lying down as though he were ill, and she 

said òJohnny, what is the matter?ó 
 

Little Johnny responded, òI have a pain in 

my side.  I think Iõm going to have a wife.ó 
 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

VACATION BIBLE 

   SCHOOL 

July 8th ð 12th from  

9:00 a.m.to noon 

Good Shepherd Lutheran Church 
 

Make VBS your òmaneó event!  This epic African adventure engages the whole herd.  At 

ROAR VBS, kids explore Godõs goodness and celebrate a ferocious faith that powers them 

through this wild life.  ROAR is filled with incredible Bible-learning experiences kids will 

see, hear, touch, and even taste!  Plus, weõll learn about how some families live, in Africa, and 

help kids discover how to see evidence of God in everyday life, with òGod Sightings.ó 
 

At ROAR VBS, the children will: 

*experience powerful stories, from the Bible 

*create cool òAfricanó crafts  

*join in singing and moving to catchy songs  

*participate in teamwork building games and fun  

*test out Sciency-Fun Gizmos that theyõll take home  

*make and enjoy yummy, theme-related snacks 

*collect Bible Memory Buddies to remind them of Godõs love  

We will be decorating with all kinds of African-themed items (masks, murals, trees, vines, 

jungle animals, etc.)  So, if you like to draw or paint, we are meeting on Tuesday, June 18th, 

at 7:30.  (Volunteers are coming at 7:00 for a meeting on our Child Protection Policy, before 

the painting session.)  Also, we will be needing food items such as cheese, crackers, fruit, 

veggies, cookies, etc.  Stay tuned for more specific requirements of food donations. 
 

Why not invite a child to VBS this summer?  It is a great way to exercise 

Evangelism.  Check out the VBS bulletin board in the fellowship hall.  

Register online at www.gslcc.ca.  
 

 

 

 

 

Train up a child in the way he should go and when he is old 

he will not depart from it  

- Proverbs 22:6  

http://www.gslcc.ca/


 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
Your CLWR Dollars at Work                                                                        
– excerpts from the CLWR website 
Your gifts provide life-saving aid in times of crisis - but you’re also changing lives 
in the long-term by empowering people whose lives have been disrupted by 
conflict, disaster and poverty. In communities around the world, there are 
creative, hard-working people who just needed the opportunity that you’re 
giving them! 
 

Khin Mar Htay was one of the millions of people displaced by conflict in recent years in Myanmar. She 
left school to help support her family when her father could no longer work - when she was just in 
grade four. She struggled for years to provide for the family with a casual job and limited education, 
until she heard about training in tailoring and dressmaking being offered with your support. 
“I was really happy and thankful. This training was one step of my dream. I learned basic knowledge 
and skills such as measuring, cutting, calculating formulas and drawing designs, then learned 
advanced skills such as how to make shirt and coat collars and pants. Training gave me an opportunity 
to develop my confidence. Due to this confidence, I applied to a dressmaking shop. Now, I have a job 
and the capacity to support my family with dignity, and I will keep enhancing my capacity and income 
in the future!” 
 

Thank you for giving Khin the chance to shape a new future for her family! 
 

 

The Parish of St. Laurence, Coquitlam 
825 St. Laurence Street, Coquitlam, BC  V3J 6G7 

 

May 31, 2019 

 

 

Good Shepherd Lutheran Church 

1504 Sprice Avenue 

Coquitlam, BC  V3J 2P6 
 

Attn:  Gail Tremain & Val Newton 
 

To all Congregation members: 
 

On behalf of the coordinating team I would like to express our appreciation for your dedication and support of 

the Bridge Shelter Program.  St. Laurence Anglican Church was one of five churches to host the shelter this 

winter.  During the month of March we welcomed over 300 guests and served 930 meals.  In March alone the 

Bridge Shelter Program assisted with the transition of 7 individuals off the streets and into recovery and/or 

housing.  Your support enabled us to offer food, clothing, shelter and other necessities to the homeless each 

night of the month, and our homeless guests, volunteers and coordinators are grateful for your generosity. 

 

Our deepest gratitude to you and your congregation for supporting this meaningful ministry and for the 

hospitality extended to our guests.  It was a pleasure working with your team. 
 

Sincerely, 

 
 

Julie Chuter 

Bridge Shelter Coordinator for St. Laurence Anglican Church 

 

http://www.clwr.org/index.cfm


 

 

  
PATHWAYS TO    
PRAYER 

 

It has been said ȰÔÈÁÔ ÔÈÅÒÅ 
are as many ways to pray 
as there are souls who walk 
ÔÈÅ ÅÁÒÔÈȢȱ 

A new group has been formed, meeting bi-
weekly in the Fireside Room at 2 p.m. where we 
×ÉÌÌ ÂÅ ÅØÐÌÏÒÉÎÇ ÔÈÅ ÐÒÁÃÔÉÃÅÓ ÆÏÕÎÄ ÉÎ Ȱ0ÁÔÈÓ 
to 0ÒÁÙÅÒȱ ÂÙ 0ÁÔÒÉÃÉÁ D. Brown.  In this book 
Ms. Brown encourages exploration of prayers 
and practices used in different cultures 
throughout the two thousand years of Christian 
history. 
 

See Kate Wright or Sue Power for more details 
if you are interested. 
 

 

 

 
You are invited to join us at our next book club on 

June 19th at 7:15 at the home of Kate Wright 

when we will be discussing 
 

I Shall Not Hate  
by Izzeldin Abuelaish 

 

A Palestinian doctor who was born and 
raised in the Jabalia refugee camp in the 
Gaza Strip, Izzeldin Abuelaish is an infertility 
specialist who lives in Gaza but works in 
Israel. The Gaza doctor has been crossing 
the lines in the sand that divide Israelis and 
Palestinians for most of his life--as a 
physician who treats patients on both sides of 
the line, as a humanitarian who sees the 
need for improved health and education for 
women as the way forward in the Middle 
East. And, most recently, as the father whose 
daughters were killed by Israeli soldiers on 
January 16, 2009, during Israel's incursion 
into the Gaza Strip.  

 

Looking ahead to next September,  
we will be reding 

Homo Deus by Yuval Noah Harari 
A Brief History of Tomorrow examines what 
might happen to the world when old myths 
are coupled with new godlike technologies, 
such as artificial intelligence and genetic 
engineering. 

 

 

 

 
 

Starting on July 7th, and running through 
Labour Day Weekend, we are inviting you to 
gather ten minutes before the service for 
Summer Hymn Sing.  This is your chance to 
sing your favourite hymns and to prepare 
for worship in a sweet and harmonious way! 

 

 

FROM THE LIBRARY:   
 

Whether you want to escape, or to be caught up; 

whether you want to find yourself, or lose yourself; 

whether you want to learn something new,  

or expand on something you already know; 

whether you have a minute, or a month... 

wherever you are this summer, make time to read-- 

not because you have to,  

but because you can. 
 

The church library will introduce a 'new titles' section 

over the summer with plenty of books to tempt you, 

including recommendations from members of the 

congregation.  Check the shelves often! 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

Hey everybody! 
 

It's been a big year for changes in youth group! In March, we began to merge the youth from St. 

Laurence and Good Shepherd, combining our separate communities into one magical, mythical, 

Anglo-Lutheran hybrid, born of legend! We've been really encouraged b y the ways the youth are 

connecting and the great energy amidst the group. We've had a sleepover at the cathedral, done a 

youth leader Q & A, sent four youth to the Young Sojourners retreat at Sorrento, and played lots 

of sardines...  
 

Going into the summe r and the next year, we're excited to solidify our shared identity as a youth 

group, build deeper community with God and with each other, and to start fundraising for CLAY 

2020!  
 

Upcoming youth events:  

June 2 - St. Laurence work party/youth group 12:30 -3 pm 

June 9 - Year end party  

June TBA - Beach day 

July 19 - Cultus Lake 

August 17 - Summer hang-out  

September 13 - Back to school party  
 

Looking forward to the coming year , 
Jason and Alex 

youth@saintlaurence.ca 
 

 

   Noahõs Ark 

   Riddles 
 

 

Q. Why  did the bees take so long getting out 

of the ark when the doors were finally open?  

A.  They were in the archives  
 

Q.  What kind of lights did Noah use at night?  

A.  Floodlights  
 

Q.  What animal could Noah not trust?  

A.  Cheetah . 
 

Q.  Why didnõt they play cards on the ark? 

A.  Because Noah was standing on the deck.  
 

Q.  Noah probably got milk from the cows, 

what did he get from the ducks?  

A.  Quackers.  
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Thank you to all who 
volunteered their time and 
talents to help our children 
learn about Jesus and his 
teachings in a fun filled, 
creative and caring 
environment. 
 

Coordinator and Grade 2-6 Teacher  
- Dawn Nieman 

Pre-School to Grade 1 Teacher 
- Bev Poznachuk 

Substitute Teachers ɀ Jane Whitter, Emily 
Myers, Leia Chan 
 
Special Crafts & Other Support ɀ  

- Caroline Hunt 
 

Thank you for a job well done. 
Hope to see you again next year! 

 

 

 

mailto:youth@saintlaurence.ca


 

 

 
    Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday 

    
 

4 
9:30-11-TOPS 
 
7:30 pm -CODA 

 
 
8-9 pm - Korean 
Church 
 

1 
2-7 pm- Spanish  
            Church 
 
8:30-10 pm ɀAA Grp 

2 
  9:00 am ɀ Bible Study 
10:00 am- Worship Service  
12:30 ɀ Youth Grp ɀ St. Laurence 
1:30 ɀ 4:30 ɀ Korean Church 
 

3 
 
1:00 pm-Al Anon 
 
 

4 
7 pm - Woodworking 
7:30 pm ɀ Al Anon 

5  
 

6 
9:30-11 - TOPS 
2 pm ɀ Pathways 
to Prayer 
7:30 pm - CODA 

7 
 
8-9 pm - Korean 
Church 
 

8 
 
2-7 pm- Spanish  
            Church 
 
8:30-10 pmɀAA Grp 

9 Pentecost Sunday 
 
 9:00 am ɀ Bible Study  
10:00 am - Worship Service with  
       Holy Communion  
 
1:30-4:30 ɀ Korean Church 
 
Youth Group Year End Party 

10 
 
1:00 pm-Al Anon 
 

11 
12 noon - 7ÏÍÅÎȭÓ 
group mtg 
7 pm ɀ 7ÏÍÅÎȭÓ 
group meeting 
 
7 pm -Woodworking 
 
7:30 pm ɀ Al Anon 

12 
 

13 
9:30-11 ɀ TOPS 
 
 
7:30 - CODA 

14  
 
8ɀ9 pm ɀ Korean 
Church 

 

15 
 
2-7 pm- Spanish  
            Church 
 
8:30-10 pmɀAA Grp 

16  
  9:00 am ɀ Bible Study 
10:00 am- Worship Service 
 
  1:30-4:30 ɀ Korean Church 

17 
 
1:00 pm-Al Anon 

18 
7:00 pm ɀ VBS mtg 
7:30 ɀ VBS ɀ painting 
& decorating 
7 pm -Woodworking 
 
7:30 pm ɀ Al Anon 
 

19 
 
 

20 
9:30-11 ɀ TOPS 
2 pm ɀ Pathways 
to prayer 
6:00 pm ɀ 
Council mtg 
 
7:30 pm CODA 

21 
 
8ɀ9 pm ɀ Korean 
Church 
 

22 
2-7 pm- Spanish  
            Church 
 
8:30-10 pmɀAA Grp 

23 
 9:00 am ɀ Bible Study 
10:00 am ɀ Worship Service  
 
1:30-4:30 ɀ Korean Church 

24 
 
1:00 pm-Al Anon 

25  
 
7:30 pm ɀ Al Anon 
 

26 27 
 
9:30-11-TOPS 
 
7:30 pm -CODA 

28 
 
8ɀ9 pm ɀ Korean 
Church 
 

29 
2-7 pm- Spanish  
            Church 
 
8:30-10 pmɀAA Grp 
 

30 
10:00 am Worship Service with 
           Holy Communion 
 
1:30 ɀ 4:30 ɀ Korean Church 

      

June 2019 



 

 

  Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday  Friday  Saturday  
 1 

 1 pm -Al Anon       

 

2 
8 pm ɀ Al Anon 
  

3 
 
   

4 
9:30 ɀ 11 ɀ TOPS 
7:30 pm - CODA 

5 
8-9 pm Korean 
Church 

6 
12 ɀ 6 pm ɀ Spanish 
Church  
8:30 -10 pm ɀ AA  Grp 

7  10:00am Worship Service  
         
 1:30-4:30 ɀKorean Church 
7 pm ɀ VBS decorating 

8 
1 pm -Al Anon       

9  
8pm - Al Anon 

 

10  
 
 

11 
9:30 ɀ 11 - TOPS 

7:30 pm - CODA 

12 
8-9 pm Korean 
Church 
 

13 12 ɀ 6 pm ɀ Spanish 
Church 
8:30 -10 pm ɀ AA Grp 

14 10:00 am Church Picnic  and  
              Worship Service with  
              Holy Communion     
       1:30-4:30 ɀKorean Church 

15 
 
1 pm -Al Anon       
 

16 
8 pm ɀ Al Anon 

17 
 

18 
9:30 ɀ 11 - TOPS 

 
7:30 pm ɀ CODA 

19  
  8-9 pm Korean  
Church 
Youth Grp.- Cultus 
Lake 

20 12 ɀ 6 pm ɀ Spanish 
Church 
8:30 -10 pm ɀ AA  Grp 

21 10:00am Worship Service  
                    
      1:30-4:30 ɀKorean Church 

22 
 
1 pm -Al Anon       

23 
8 pm ɀ Al Anon 

24 25 
9:30 ɀ 11 - TOPS 

7:30 pm - CODA 

26 
8-9 pm Korean 
Church 

27 12 ɀ 6 pm ɀ Spanish 
Church 
8:30 -10 pm ɀ AA  Grp 

28 10:00 am Worship Service  
       with Holy Communion 
1:30-4:30-Korean Church 

29 
1 pm -Al Anon       

30 
8 pm ɀ Al Anon 

31    

 

AUGUST 2019 
Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday  Friday  Saturday  

    1 
9:30 ɀ 11 - TOPS 

7:30 pm - CODA 

2  
8-9 pm Korean 
Church 

3 12 ɀ 6 pm ɀ Spanish 
Church 
8:30 -10 pm ɀ AA Grp 

4 10:00 am Worship Service 
    1:30-4:30 ɀKorean Church 
 

5 
1 pm -Al Anon       
 

6 
8 pm ɀ Al Anon 

7 8 
9:30 ɀ 11 - TOPS 

7:30 pm - CODA 

9 
8-9 pm Korean 
Church 

10   12 ɀ 6 pm ɀ Spanish 
Church 
8:30 -10 pm ɀ AA Grp 

11 10:00 am Worship Service  
       With Holy communion 
    1:30-4:30 ɀKorean Church 

12 
 
1 pm -Al Anon       

13 
8 pm ɀ Al Anon 

14 
 

15 
9:30 ɀ 11 - TOPS 

7:30 pm - CODA 

16  
8-9 pm Korean 
Church 

 

17   12 ɀ 6 pm ɀ Spanish 
Church 
Youth Summer Hangout 
8:30 -10 pm ɀ AA Grp 

18 10:00 am Worship Service 
       1:30-4:30 ɀKorean Church 
 

19 
1 pm -Al Anon       

20 
8 pm ɀ Al Anon 

21 22 
9:30 ɀ 11 - TOPS 
7:30 pm - CODA 

23 
8-9 pm Korean 
Church 

24 12 ɀ 6 pm ɀ Spanish 
Church 
8:30 -10 pm ɀ AA Grp 

25 10:00 am Worship Service  
        With Holy Communion 
    1:30-4:30 ɀKorean Church 

26 
1 pm -Al Anon       

27     
8 pm ɀ Al Anon 

28 
 

29 
9:30 ɀ 11 - TOPS 

7:30 pm - CODA 

30 
8-9 pm Korean 
Church 

31 12 ɀ 6 pm ɀ Spanish 
Church 
8:30 -10 pm ɀ AA Grp 

9 am – noon – Vacation Bible School 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

school 

school 

JULY 2019  



 

 

 


